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  Greetings!  Even though summer has disappeared, the work of our volunteers is still going strong!  As you can 
read in this issue, the annual prairie seed harvest was very successful this year, with all three dates blessed by 
excellent weather and good turnouts.   
  Please note that our general membership meeting will be here at Fermilab, February 16 at 7 pm in Wilson Hall, 
One West.  As usual, we will have a speaker to talk about a topic that will be of interest to FNA members.  We will 
also hold elections for four seats on the FNA Board of Directors, and we are eager to find those of you who would 
like to take a more active role in managing our organization.  The Board only meets three or four times a year, so 
the commitment of time is not burdensome.  
  Finally, we say farewell to Julie Allen, who is on her way to an AmeriCorps assignment in Washington state.  I'm 
sure that Julie will bring the same level of enthusiasm to that project that she has brought to us.  We will miss her, 
but wish her the best! 
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Website:  www.fermilabnaturalareas.org   

Blog:  fermilabnaturalareas.blogspot.com 
 

Contact us at fermilabnaturalareas@gmail.com or 630-840-4845 
 

     Fermilab Natural Areas (FNA), is a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit  

tax-exempt corporation formed in 2006: 

     * to study and restore Fermilab's unique combination of ecological communities 

     * to inform and enrich local residents' knowledge of Fermilab (FNAL), and 

     * to contribute to the preservation of global biodiversity.     

FNA Ca lendar  o f  Even ts 
 

Nov 3     Fermilab ELM Committee meeting, Wilson Hall, One East, noon 
 

Nov 7     Weekly Brush Cutters inaugural work day, 1 pm to 3 pm. Meet in the Lederman Science 

  Center parking lot. See article on page 4 for details. 

Nov 14   Weekly Brush Cutters second work day, 1 pm to 3 pm. Same details as Nov 7. 
 

Nov 19   Habitat restoration work day. 9 am to noon. Meet in the Lederman Science Center park-

ing lot. Please check http://www.fnal.gov/pub/about/campus/ecology/prairie/

habitat_restoration.html for contact info. 
 

Nov 21   Weekly Brush Cutters work days, 1 pm to 3 pm. Meet in the Lederman Science 

Nov 28 Center parking lot. See our article on page 4 for details. 
 

Dec 1     Fermilab ELM Committee meeting, Wilson Hall, One East, noon 
 

Dec  5    Weekly Brush Cutters work days, 1 pm to 3 pm.  

Dec 12 (no Monday work days from Dec 19 through Jan 9) 
 

Dec 17   Fermilab Christmas Bird Count, an annual Audubon bird census, on-site.  

       For more information, contact D. Kania, email:  dkan36 AT wowway DOT com 
 

Dec 17   Habitat restoration work day. 9 am to noon. See details for Nov 19. 
 

Jan 5     Fermilab ELM Committee meeting, Wilson Hall, One East, noon 
 

Jan 16   Weekly Brush Cutters work days resume, 1 pm to 3 pm.  
 

Jan 19   FNA Board of Directors meeting, Wilson Hall, Snake Pit, 7 pm 
 

Feb 16   FNA Annual Meeting, Fermilabôs Wilson Hall, room One West, 7 pm. All are welcome! 
 

Please watch your email, FNA Blog, or Facebook  for last-minute changes or additional events. 

Happy  

Holidays  
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Seed Processing - What Happens AFTER We Harvest It?   Ryan Campbell, Fermilab 
 

To inspire our volunteer cadre to entrench their interests into our ecology program, we 

opened up the seed storage facility, and together, got to work. Making space for the 

influx of seed harvested in October was our main priority. Using screens, hands, dust 

masks, and even an old hammermill, we put our enjoyment into the processing of prai-

rie, wetland, savanna, and woodland seeds collected over the summer. Each species is 

quite different in seed size and type of infructescence, so our methods must accommo-

date. Rudy, a recently recruited volunteer, said ñI just want to make sure I am helping 

along with the process. I want to do a good job, and it is fun too!ò  

  On Columbus Day, we had 15 volunteers join 

us, including the Lederman Science Centerôs  

Junior Prairie Rangers (photo at left) and a family of six. Son, Colin, helped his 

younger sister and brother with yellow coneflower, beebalm, and black-eyed Susan. 

They enjoyed scrubbing and rubbing seed and desiccated plant 

tissue through the screens. The processed seed from our summer 

and fall collections is then ready to be mixed according to ecosys-

tem type and spread this winter, with the help of Lead Grounds-

keeper Martin Valenzuela. Rudy and others certainly did a good 

job, and Fermilab Natural Areas thanks them.  
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The October Prairie Seed Harvests   Julie Allen and Ryan Campbell,  Fermilab 
 

The volunteer prairie harvests this year on October 1st and 29th 

were hugely successful. After days of getting ready, aided by the 

years of experience of Fermilabôs Roads and Grounds crew, both 

Saturdays saw our volunteers collect more than two dozen plant 

species. The estimated turnout for Oct. 1 was 120 people, and for 

Oct. 29 approximately 200 people! We hosted school groups from 

Geneva, Bartlett, Batavia, Illinois Math and Science Academy, 

and a group of AFS exchange students. In addition, numerous 

families, Fermilab employees, Scout groups, and other volunteers 

joined us in the fine weather of each day. Students from Wheaton-

Warrenville High School came on October 15th for their an-

nual volunteer day, when the kids earn service hours for 

their Environmental Biology class. Some of the notable species we collected 

were swamp betony to enhance our Baltimore checkerspot butterfly habitat, and 

several wetland species such as sneezeweed, Riddellôs goldenrod, false aster, 

and ditch stonecrop to spread over treated reed canary grass. Along with harvest-

ing in the Main Ring prairie, we sent volunteers and guides to the Interpretive 

Prairie and the Main Injector wetland mitigation site to pick particular species. 

Our ñpickersò were so good that they harvested literally a truckload of seed on 

each day. Thanks very much to everyone who helped out! An event as 

big and successful as our three-day harvest depends on the skills and 

enthusiasm of many people.  

  Special thanks go to the following folks and groups, some of whom 

worked as guides, prepared and served lunch, and were available for 

any and all tasks: Bob Mathieu, Evalyn Campbell, Marlene Rosecrans, 

Michael Shemanske, Jon Cooper, Jacques Hooymans, Dave Spleha, 

Tom Peterson, Keith Olson, Eric Keeley, Robert Liva, Johnny Johnson, 

Kent and Sue Collins, Mike and Rachel Pfaff, Mark Allen, Jolie Ma-

cier, Rod Walton, the Batavia Womanôs Club, Lederman Science Cen-

terôs Junior Prairie Rangers, and docents especially Vida Goldstein, 

Bob Shaw, MaryJo Murphy, and Maureen Hix and the Eco-Rangers. 
 

To see more harvest photos, visit our Facebook page: 

http://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.267378189964801.58433.207827679253186&type=3 
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